Notes from the October 2017 4-H Council Meeting

See attached sign in sheet. A quorum was not present so these notes are only to be used as a reference
for future business.

The meeting was started with a special announcement congratulating our 2017 4-H Leader of the Year
Tezzua Seekins!

State Fair Report - Keely and Kody Crandall shared their experiences at the Washington State Fair.
Discussion was held on how youth can help encourage the participation of other 4-H members.

Market Report — Abby reported that at the Fair Board meeting it was shared that some changes are
being discussed for the future on requirements for posters. The Market Committee has called for a
mandatory meeting on the 3™ of December for Livestock members. Checks were mailed out from the
market auction.

Horse Report- Jen reported she was submitting her judge evaluation. She shared that the Fair Board is
working on having a rodeo “Bull Bash” on Saturday of Fair after the Auction is over. Admission would be
charged to the event.

Livestock Report- nothing new.
4-H Report- Enrollment is open. Members can pay for their enrollment fees online this year.
Elections —

Several nominations were made but no one has accepted for the position of President.
Keely was nominated, and accepted the nomination, to serve as Secretary. Nominations will be open
until the next council meeting {January).

Upcoming Meetings-

At the last meeting (August 2017) discussion was tabled on changing our meeting regularity. Billie Jo
has set our next four upcoming meetings. The future president can call for additional meetings as the
council sees a need.

The scheduled meetings for 2018 are:

January 8"
April 70
July 9t
October 8t

Financial Training — Abby announced that the new 4-H Financial Policy was just released. Club Leaders
whose clubs have bank accounts will need to attend one of two dates to complete the mandatory
training. The first is October 28" at the Hegewald Center in Stevenson from 9:00-10:30 am. The second
is on December 2™ at the WSU Clark County Extension Office in Vancouver from 9:00-10:30 am.

Notes taken by Abby Brandt, 4-H Program Coordinator
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